

Iowa Chapter of Health Information and Management Systems Society

Chapter Meeting - September 13, 2017

Health Policy - Pay for Value - Impact on Health Information Technology

Presented by: Dr. Paul Mulhausen, Telligen

Dr. Mulhausen will discuss major themes in federal payment redesign, the federal health programs that incentivize value, and the potential implications for health information systems to support value-based payment.

During this session participants will:

- Describe the goals of a value-based federal healthcare payment system
- Describe federal payment programs designed to incentivize high value care
- Discuss the potential impact these programs will have on the future demands placed on health information systems

Paul Mulhausen, M.D., M.H.S., is the Chief Medical Officer for Telligen, a population health management firm headquartered in West Des Moines, Iowa. Dr. Mulhausen received his medical degree from the University of Minnesota, a Masters in Health Sciences degree from Duke University and completed his postgraduate medical training in Geriatrics and Internal Medicine at the Duke University School of Medicine. He provides clinical input and support into Telligen's development of information management solutions, which include quality measure reporting, utilization management support, population health management solutions, and claims processing. He has extensive experience working with teams of IT experts in Federal Healthcare programs, including Medicare and Medicaid. He works closely with health policy experts and is a subject matter expert on the care of the elderly, disabled, and people who are dually eligible for Medicaid and Medicare. Dr. Mulhausen is currently a member of the Medicaid Information Technology Architecture (MITA) Governing Body and was recently recognized as one of the "2017 FedHealthIT100" for driving change and advancement in the Federal Health Information Technology Market.

Unlocking the Door to the Quality Payment Program

Presented by: Sandy Swallow & Michelle Brunsen, Telligen

Policymakers and healthcare experts are promoting new and emerging models of healthcare delivery to achieve the "Triple Aim" of delivering quality care, without paying more. Making the needed improvements presents new challenges and new visions for eligible clinicians and their organizations. Telligen experts are here to help unlock the door to the new Quality Payment Program (QPP). This session will provide an overview of MACRA legislation and review the basic structure of QPP, and the key elements of the MIPS and APM payment options for Medicare Part B clinicians and health care organizations as released in the Final Rule. Also, we will be sharing a look at what's ahead for 2018 and beyond.

Location

Telligen

North Building Conference Room (2nd Floor) 1776 W Lakes Pkwy West Des Moines, IA 50266

Register on the

Iowa HiMSS Website

http://

iowa.himsschapter.org/

Agenda

8:15 am Registration,

Visit Exhibitors

8:30 am Welcome,

Introductions

9:00 am Session

10:15 am Break

10:45 am Session

12:00 pm Lunch

1:00 pm **Session**

2:15 pm Break

2:30 pm Session

3:45 pm Closing Remarks

and Door Prizes

ı



Intended Audience

All Healthcare IT Professionals, Doctors, Nurses, Providers, Payers, Clearinghouses and Business Associates who use or enable use of information technology to support healthcare delivery.

Program Objectives:

- Describe federal payment programs designed to incentivize high value care
- Discuss the potential impact these programs will have on the future demands placed on health information systems
- Identify the basic requirements of the Quality Payment Program under MACRA
- Describe what interoperability is and how it impacts the healthcare delivery system
- Explain how significant the technical, financial and legal barriers are to interoperability
- Identify how data can help leaders and design professionals plan for, design, construct, operate, and maintain healthier places and communities
- Discuss various perspectives for the infusion of public health into the work of planning and design

Hotels in Area

Spring Hill Suites West Des Moines

1236 Jordan Creek Parkway

West Des Moines, IA 50266

Rate of \$119 + tax (night of 9/12/17)

Call 515-223-9005

Ask for the **Sept HiMSS Meeting** group room rate by <u>August 22nd</u> to receive this rate.

Chapter Meeting - September 13, 2017

During this session participants will:

- Identify the basic requirements of the Quality Payment Program under MACRA
- Examine how this will impact clinicians working in your environment
- Describe the specialized programs and resources available to you

Sandy Swallow, CMA, CPHIMS, PCMH-CCE, is a Program Specialist for Telligen, a population health management firm with corporate headquarters in West Des Moines, Iowa. She currently works in quality improvement facilitation for the Iowa Quality Innovation Network-Quality Improvement Organization (QIN-QIO). Sandy has over 25 years' experience providing clinical care and management in the physician office including workflow redesign and quality improvement efforts. She is a certified professional in health information technology, certified medical assistant and has received her content expert certification for patient-centered medical home. Her current focus includes assisting eligible clinicians with CMS quality reporting initiatives.

Michelle Brunsen, CPHIMS, NCQA PCMH CCE, is a Sr. Health IT Advisor at Telligen, the newly awarded Quality Payment Program Small, Underserved and Rural Support (QPP-SURS) Center for Iowa, Nebraska, North Dakota and South Dakota. In her previous positions at Telligen, Michelle has assisted physician practices with assessment, planning, and implementation of electronic health records as well as workflow redesign and quality improvement for the Iowa Regional Extension Center (REC). She has also facilitated national webinars for the Accountable Care Organizations (ACOs) peer-to-peer learning system. Michelle has also helped establish and facilitate Affinity Groups for the Transforming Clinical Practice Initiative (TCPI) program. Prior to Telligen, Michelle worked with an EHR vendor and as a surveillance/utilization review analyst for an Iowa Medicaid contractor.

APIs and Other Home Remedies for Innovation Constipation

Presented by: John Orosco & Dave Levin, Sansoro Health

HIT may be evolving but the pace is too slow and the scope too narrow. In this presentation, we will explore how advances in interoperability can accelerate the evolution of HIT and in turn drive robust healthcare innovation. Practical solutions and use cases from healthcare and other industries will illustrate what is possible now and point the way to the future.

During this session participants will:

- Describe what interoperability is and how it impacts the healthcare delivery system
- Explain how significant the technical, financial and legal barriers are to interoperability
- Review what game-changing solutions and concepts are available today

Chapter Meeting - September 13, 2017

John Orosco, currently serves as the Chief Technology Officer for Sansoro Health. An Iowa native, John has experience establishing and growing healthcare organizations with a focus on software development and clinical integration initiatives. John worked at Cerner Corporation for 9 years as a software developer, software project manager and 3rd party vendor channel manager. After his time at Cerner, John founded JASE Health, a consulting firm that provides custom development and professional services to health systems that utilize Cerner Millennium®. John also joined Telligen and held the role of Healthcare Information Technology Solutions Architect helping the Iowa Health IT Regional Extension Center with EHR implementation and integration challenges. John previously served on the Advisory Group for the Office of the National Coordinator (ONC) Functional Interoperability & Health Information Exchange. John also participated as a member of lowa e-Health which is a public-private collaborative focused on improving healthcare quality through the Iowa Health Information Network (IHIN). John's deep knowledge of electronic health record systems and interoperability challenges were the foundation for Sansoro's Emissary application. John earned his B.S. in Management Information Systems from Iowa State University.

Dave Levin, M.D., serves as the Chief Medical Officer for Sansoro Health. Dr. Levin is a physician executive with over 25 years of experience in healthcare information systems, clinical operations and enterprise strategic planning. Prior to joining Sansoro, he served as Chief Medical Information Officer (CMIO) for the Cleveland Clinic Health System (CCHS), where he led the Clinical Systems Office. Dr. Levin has founded several healthcare IT startups and served as an advisor to many more. He is a nationally recognized speaker and has appeared in academic, industry and consumer media. He currently serves on multiple industry and venture capital advisory boards and non-profit governance boards. Dr. Levin received his MD and his BA from Brown University.

Continuing Education Units

The Family Planning Council of Iowa is Iowa Board of Nursing Approved Provider, No. 262. Upon completion of this program participants will be awarded 6.0 contact hours. The IBON requires that a participant attend in full for CE credit. Partial credit may be awarded in extreme emergency circumstances.

This program has been approved for 5.0 continuing education unit(s) for use in fulfilling the continuing education requirements of the American Health Information Management Association (AHIMA). Granting prior approval from AHIMA does not constitute endorsement of the program content or its program sponsor.

CPHIMS CEUs, complete the form posted on the IA Chapter HIMSS web site and submit for up to 5.0 CEU credit.

The certificate of completion provided to attendees following the conference will serve as verification for RHIA and RHIT.

Healthy People, Healthy Places

Presented by: Mike Bell, Partner, RDG Planning and Design

The World Health Organization (WHO) describes the Social Determinants of Health as "the conditions in which people are born, grow, work, live and age, and the wider set of forces and systems shaping the conditions of daily life." The Healthy People Healthy Places Opportunity is to develop a **Vibrant Community Blueprint** to guide multiple organizations and groups in partnering to address social determinants of health. This can be pursued through strategies targeting the built and natural environment in the designated age friendly catchment area of Des Moines and its surrounding communities.

During this session participants will:

- Discuss community behavior
- Identify how data can help leaders and design professionals plan for, design, construct, operate, and maintain healthier places and communities

Mike Bell, PLA, ASLA, is a Landscape Architect and Partner with RDG Planning & Design. Mike is a native of Spencer, lowa, graduating from Iowa State University with a Bachelor's Degree in Landscape Architecture. He started his career as a planner for the Des Moines Park and Recreation Department. In 1995, he joined RDG and has worked in the Omaha, Coralville and Des Moines offices. In 2001, Mike started the Park and Recreation focus market at RDG and has since worked on a wide variety of projects throughout the Midwest.

Iowa HiMSS Board

President

Karmen Dillon, University of Iowa Health Care

President-elect

Bill Coddington, UnityPoint Health

Past President

Joy Selleck, Mercy ACO

Secretary

Denise Graftt, University of Iowa Health Care

Treasurer

Nicholas Dreyer, University of Iowa Health Care

Vice Treasurer

Cassy Freedman, University of Iowa Health Care

<u>Director of Business Development and Vendor Relations (Sponsorship)</u>

Steve Weimer, Commvault

Vice Sponsorship Chair

Douglas Johnson, MoreDirect

Membership/Outreach Chair

Emmanuel (Manny) Acheampong, Mercy ACO

Membership, Advancement and

Professional/Academic and Student Liaison Teresa Franklin, University of Iowa Health Care

Director of Marketing and

Communications

Stephen Stewart, TruBridge

Advocacy Liaison

Cody Zoss, Mercy ACO

HIE Liaison

Susan Brown, Telligen

Director of Programs

Shirley Gusta, Genesis Health System

Vice Program Chair

Veronica Brattstrom, PSIC

Web Chair

K. Lucas Meyer, University of Iowa Health Care

Social Media Chair

Ambrish Sharma, Access Community Health

Mike initiated RDG's acclaimed Design Residency in 2010 and helped launch the Healthy People Healthy Places organization in 2011. Mike has a passion for life-long learning and has served as a guest lecturer at Iowa State University, Drake University, Des Moines University and Grandview College.

Mike is active in community organizations and community development.

Healthy People, Healthy Places Roundtable

Presented by: Mike Bell, Partner, RDG Planning and Design; Dr. Mary Mincer Hansen, former Iowa State Health Director and former Chair of the Des Moines University MPH Program; Ken Sharp, MPA, RS, Division Director of ADPER & EH, Iowa Department of Public Health, Rick Kozin, Director Polk County Health Department; Jami Haber, Executive Director Healthiest State Initiative

Facilitated by: Pat Boddy, Senior Partner, Director of Sustainable Design, RDG Planning and Design

The Healthy People/Healthy Places Committee was founded by Mike Bell, Partner, RDG Planning and Design, and Dr. Mary Mincer Hansen, former Iowa State Health Director and former Chair of the Des Moines University MPH Program. The purpose of the Healthy People Healthy Places committee has been to provide multiple and diverse perspectives for the infusion of public health into the work of planning and design professionals.

During this session participants will:

• Discuss various perspectives for the infusion of public health into the work of planning and design

Thank you to our sponsors:

